CDHC Meeting Minutes 2.22.23
Present: Ken Rancourt, Brian Wiggin, Sally Smith, David Robinson, Heather Corrigan, Penny Merrill

Absent; Alane Bamberger, Steve Porter
Meeting began 6 pm

Minutes accepted with one revision: change spelling of Dinsmore to
Densmore

Brian drafted thank you letter to Tom Eastman for the CDS article on the
Historic Commission

Ken shared that he had received 3 emails from Bill Marvel regarding errors
in that article —-also shared that in looking at a document from the NH
Division of Historical Resources that sometimes it is difficult to determine
who exactly is credited with original ownership: the builder or subsequent
owner & that 2 references in the document credit 2 different people -this
document also has a historical map of the West Side.

In reviewing old properties on the West Side, we discussed the following:
Alice Proctor house( she is still living & open to talking about her house)—
Todd Marshall property (formerly Elmwood Farm)—Hale homestead( now
condos)—Clifford Jackson house(half of the original house burned)—Hale
house(nothing “stately” about it)—Hussey Farm( on the wide corner just
after Weston’s Farmstand(now occupied by Kevin Hickey)

Brian will contact Alice Proctor & Todd Marshall from this list, as well as
David Paige( present owner of the Bruce Kennett house). Brian will also
contact Mae Shea & Polly Clapp Howe in regards to Kearsarge properties
David brought up his concern that the survey respondents who indicated
that they would be interested in some followup hadn’t been contacted &
he would like to contact several of those who live in Kearsarge. He also
shared a map he created of Historical Kearsarge NH. David volunteered to
contact #5 on the map-Vogt(1860) and Bob Drinkhall. David will also
include info on his own house(#11-1875). Resources suggested for thus
area were Patty Gray Phillips, Mae Shea, Polly Clapp Howe, & Tim Duprey.
Sally & Penny will contact Darlene Bailey (previous owner) of a 1760 house
located in East Conway. Brian will message Judy McGinty & Jean Hamilton
as East Conway resources.

Heather has great info on the Gibson/Woodbury property(1888) in North
Conway from her Masters’ project & will share that.

It was decided that we would invite Howard Hatch & Charlie Birch to our
March meeting-they are extremely knowledgeable of the Intervale & North



Conway areas. Other people whose names were suggested to come to talk
with us: Judy McGinty, Dale & Jean Hamilton, Steve & Olga Morrill.

Next meeting: March 22, 2023 at the old Fire House 6 pm

Meeting adjourned: 730 pm



